
 

Important Dates 

 
 

Interm Swimming (Years PP - 2)  7 November - 18 November 2016  Beatty Park Leisure Centre  

Assembly Room 3 Year 5   11 November 2016    Undercover Area 

P&C Meeting     7th November 2016    Staffroom 7:30pm 

Book Fair      8th and 9th November 2016   Library 8:15-9:15 & 3:00-4:00pm 

Kindy Uniform Fitting Day   11th November 2016    Undercover Area 10 - 11am 
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As we get to the halfway point of this year’s swimming 
lessons we are finally seeing some summer like weather 
which is nice for our students. The Year 3 – 6 classes have 
now finished their lessons and next week our Pre-Primary 
– Year 2 classes will begin their lessons.  We would request 
that parents ensure that each student’s swimming clothes 
are clearly marked with their names.  Currently we have a 
lot of ‘lost property’ at the school.  I would also like to   
remind parents that students can wear thongs to and from 
swimming lessons only.  When they are at school they 
must wear appropriate footwear as normal. 
 
Deanmore Dads Dinner  
On October 21st I was invited to join the Deanmore Dads 
for a dinner at the Marmion Angling and Sports Club.  I had 
a very enjoyable evening with about 20 Dads.  Throughout 
the night we were able to have many discussions on a 
range of topics, some social in nature, while others were 
more specific to the school. We discussed the                 
performance of our students on NAPLAN assessments, 
which were especially disappointing this year, and have 
continued a downward trend over the last few years; ways 
to engage more parents; what information parents are 
looking for; and how Dads can be more involved in their 
child’s education instead of just being asked to help at 
busy bees.  It was a great night and I would like to thank 
the dads there for their interest and candour in relation to 
the school and how our students are performing.  
 
Bike rack busy bee 
The school would like to thank all those parents, especially 
our Deanmore Dads, for the work in preparing an area at 
the front of the school for new bike racks.  A lot of hard 
work went in to laying slabs for a new path and the spot 
for the bike racks themselves.  I would also like to 
acknowledge the support of our P&C who provided the 
funds for the materials and Mr Downes who organised this 
work. 

School Board open meeting 
Our next School Board meeting will be an ‘Open’ meeting. 
This is an opportunity for parents to come and observe 
how the School Board operates and some of the              
discussions that are held.  If you would like to attend this 
meeting it is on Tuesday 29th November at 4:30pm in the 
Deanmore PS staffroom. 
 
Election of a new board member 
Mrs Barbs Harvey is coming to the end of her tenure as a 
school board member.  This means that we will be calling 
for nominations for this vacant position.  If you are         
interested in nominating for the school board please fill in 
the form in this newsletter and return it to the school by 
24th November.  Nomination forms will also be available 
in the front office from the 7th November.  If there is more 
than one nomination an election will be held.  If you are 
thinking of nominating and would like some more           
information you are welcome to speak to me at the school 
or any of our current board members.  
 
George Craig 
Principal 

mailto:deanmore.ps@education.wa.edu.au


 

 

A Word from the deputy principal 

NOMINATION FOR 1 PARENT BOARD MEMBER 

The School Education Act 1999 requires all schools to have a School Board/Council.  The School Board is a separate 
body from the Parents & Citizens Association with the fundamental purpose of enabling parents and members of the com-
munity to engage in activities that are in the best interests of students and that will enhance the education provided by the 
school. 

 

There is one parent position on the 2016 School Board, nominations open Monday 7th Nov 2016. 

Nominations close 24th November 2016 at 4pm.  

Nomination for Election forms available in this newsletter and from the front office from 7th November 2016. 

 

No late nominations will be accepted 

Merit Awards 
Congratulations! 

 

 Room 1 Kai H Nathan H Jess S  Room 12 Dylan W Georgia D   

Room 2 Zac R Oliver W   Room 13 Harlo H Livinia C   

Room 3 Ashleigh B Oliver L Ted D  Room 14 Cameron N Julian B   

Room 6 Kyan S Sahara M   Room 15 Eli R    

Room 7 Ashwan M    Room 17 Lylah H Arshan B   

Room 8 Elizabeth B Kai G   Room 18 Alexander S    

Room 9 Billy W Henry S   Room 19 Samuel C Indi H   

Room 10 Griffin B Jake R   Room 20 Ella O    

Room 11 Shayla Z Diane G   Music/Art Madison T Bronte P   

Interm Swimming   PP to Year 2 
Pre-primary to Year 2 children will commence in-term 
swimming lessons on Monday. A second note was sent 
home this week detailing days and times.  Please check 
your child’s bag. 
 
PAT Maths Testing 
All students in Pre-primary to Year 6 will complete the    
Progressive Achievement Test in mathematics over the 
next two weeks. It is an on-line assessment and the results 
will help the staff shape our Numeracy plan and assist in 
class placements. 
 
Please ask your child to do their very best on the              
assessment. 
 
Uniforms 
Uniforms are encouraged at Deanmore Primary School. 
Please try to send your child to school in uniform every day 
or in school colours. 
 
 Attendance At School 
Students should attend school every day unless they are ill.  
 
 

Please read the extract below; 

 
Every day and every lesson is important to your child’s  
education. Please ensure your child is on time and at 
school every day. Please notify the class teacher or the 
school if your child is going to be absent. 

Attendance- It’s not OK to be away! 
One of the most important things you can do to ensure your child 
has a bright future is to make sure he or she goes to school everyday
- and gets there on time. 
The correlation between school attendance and student achieve-
ment levels is well established.  The more time that children spend 
at school, the more likely they are to experience academic success. 
It’s hard to get an accurate picture across the country.  But it would 
appear that Australian students miss an average of between 12 to 15 
days per school year.  That adds up to a year’s lost schooling over 
the school life of a child. Missing a few minutes each day might not 
seem like a big deal, but your child may be missing more than you 
realise if he or she is continually late. Current research shows that 
mornings for most children are the most productive time of the day. 
When children arrive late and take time to settle as they inevitably 
do, valuable learning time is lost. As parents we need to make a 
commitment that our kids make the most of their precious time at 
school. That means sending them to school everyday, on time and 
ready to make the most of the school day. - Excerpt from Insights by 
Michael Grose 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 

Community Messages 

Summer after school swimming lessons 
at Churchlands SHS pool 

 
WestSwim is running after school swimming lessons for   primary 
students who want to improve quickly.  Half-hour lessons are $17 
each and held on Tuesday and Thursday afternoons between 
4pm and 6pm at the heated pool at Churchlands SHS. Lessons are 
also held on Saturday mornings.  
 

See details on www.westswim.com.au Contact Andrea: 9328 
4599  Email: andrea.maeda@wa.swimming.org.au 

http://cp.mcafee.com/d/avndz9J5wsesjsj7ndCQkknDPhOCMqejhOrhhhuvd7arX29ISrd-wTrpOH3z6ZW3vqSrvLKyF0QsFFyFEVpvJpRQQsyG3y38GMCqemhlXjhOMaLKKfIeIfFEeqrdCPpI04o-AW69aYLSJUrdLFTdCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh
mailto:andrea.maeda@wa.swimming.org.au

